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Dear  

 

This is in reference to your application for correction of your naval record pursuant to Section 

1552 of Title 10, United States Code.  After careful and conscientious consideration of relevant 

portions of your naval record and your application, the Board for Correction of Naval Records 

(Board) found the evidence submitted insufficient to establish the existence of probable material 

error or injustice.  Consequently, your application has been denied. 

 

Although your application was not filed in a timely manner, the Board found it in the interest of 

justice to waive the statute of limitations and consider your application on its merits.  A three-

member panel of the Board, sitting in executive session, considered your application on  

29 January 2025.  The names and votes of the panel members will be furnished upon request.   

Your allegations of error and injustice were reviewed in accordance with administrative 

regulations and procedures applicable to the proceedings of the Board.  Documentary material 

considered by the Board consisted of your application together with all material submitted in 

support thereof, relevant portions of your naval record, and applicable statutes, regulations, and 

policies, to include the 25 July 2018 guidance from the Under Secretary of Defense for Personnel 

and Readiness regarding equity, injustice or clemency determinations (Wilkie Memo). 

 

The Board determined that your personal appearance, with or without counsel, would not 

materially add to their understanding of the issues involved.  Therefore, the Board determined 

that a personal appearance was not necessary and considered your case based on the evidence of 

record. 

 

You entered active duty with the Marine Corps on 28 September 1993.  Prior to enlisting, you 

received a moral enlistment waiver for a preservice assault and battery charge.  On 30 June 1994, 

you appeared before a Medical Board that placed you on limited duty for 12 months for a right 

knee condition.  On 24 January 1995, you received non-judicial punishment (NJP) for being in 

an unauthorized absence (UA) status for 30 minutes, absence from appointed of duty, and 

wrongful use of methamphetamines and cocaine.  Consequently, you were notified of pending 

administrative separation action by reason of misconduct due to drug abuse.  On 8 March 1995, 

you received a Substance Abuse Dependency Evaluation that determined you were 

polysubstance dependent and recommended treatment at a local Department of Veteran Affairs 








